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Artist impression of the facilities we are building across NSW 

Chatswood Public School and Chatswood High School 
Project update November 2021 

Investing in our schools 
The NSW Government is investing $7.9 billion over the next four years, continuing its program to deliver 215 
new and upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This is the largest investment in public 
education infrastructure in the history of NSW. 

We are upgrading Chatswood Public School and Chatswood High School with new and improved facilities 
to support the local community.  

Progress summary 
The Chatswood Public School new car park and sports court is becoming visible above the ground floor and 
is on track to be handed over to the school for Day 1 Term 1 2022 (see map overleaf). The ground floor 
concrete slab has been poured and the vertical structure is being erected. The sports court will sit above the 
car park and provide welcome outdoor space for public school students from Day 1 Term 1 2022. A shared use 
arrangement will be in place with Chatswood High School for as long as needed.  

The construction of Building P1 and P2 is continuing with concrete pours and the above ground structure. 
Site accommodation has been installed around these new buildings to provide worker accommodation 
during construction.  

The demolition of Chatswood High School Buildings C, D and E is complete and earthworks and piling have 
started for the new Building S (see map overleaf). Piling is necessary to create a strong foundation for the 
new buildings and can be noisy at times. 

The scaffold for Building R has been removed and the internal fit out is progressing. Relocation is expected 
in December 2021 with hand over to Chatswood High School for Day 1 Term 1 2022.  

The two temporary half basketball courts located to the north of Building R are now open and full use of the 
sports field was reinstated in early November.  

Next steps 

• Continue piling and earthworks for Building S and begin concrete pours. 
• Continue the internal fit out of the new high school Building R and landscaping. 
• Continue the construction of the new public school Buildings P1, P2 and the new car park and sports 

court.  
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 Indicative map of the Chatswood High School current work zones.  

 

Indicative map of the Chatswood Public School current work zones.  
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